November, 1935

A Letter to the Editor

Highways vs. Railroads

To taE Eprtor: I.C.C. Accident Report No. 1994,
dated September 18, covers a derailment of Pennsyl-
vania passenger train at Upper Sandusky, Ohio, July 17,
1935, as a result of striking a motor truck.

The crossing was protected by A.A.R. standard flash-
light crossing signals. The report of the I.C.C. is espe-
cially pertinent in that it takes special notice of the fact
that truck drivers are allowed to operate without ade-
quate time for sleep, which condition represents a very
serious hazard. The following is quoted from the report:

“ from the above, it appears that Driver Williams had

traveled nearly 600 miles in less than 48 hours and slept two
nights on his truck, the second night’s sleep apparently being
of very short duration. It is doubtful whether men working under
such conditions are in the mental or physical condition which is
necessary in order to permit them to operate with safety in

present day traffic on the highways of the country.”

Either I do not read the available propaganda of the
railroads, or the railroads are not, in my opinion, using
information of this type in the right way to obtain regula-
tions of motor vehicles competitive to the railroads, which
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would be comparable to the regulations which represent
an important part of the cost of their operation.

I am frequently impressed with the almost futile efforts
of the railroads to effect the closing of seemingly unnec-
essary grade crossings. When we observe the paths
made across vacant lots, corn fields, through parks, and
see the holes which have been cut in, and palings knocked
off, expensive right-of-way fences, public park fences,
etc.,, we must realize the uncontrollable urge of pedes-
trians to make “short cuts.”

I wonder if, instead of trying to close crossings en-
tirely, efforts have been made to close them to vehicular
trafic but maintain a pedestrian crossing. The latter
could be maintained and protected at a small portion of
the cost for a regular road crossing. Probably the local
residents would be satisfied with a sidewalk crossing in
many cases where they refuse to consider closing a cross-
ing entirely.

In all seriousness, I wonder why the railroads do not
meet their bus competitors on their own grounds as re-
lates to soliciting business. Why not locate railroad
advertising posters on buildings and in empty store win-
dows immediately adjacent to bus depots and in hotel
lobbies, and use “eye catching” posters, showing the at-
tractively low fares on railroad trains, with a few sug-
gestions thrown in as to the added conveniences.
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